

December 18, 2012

VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL

Thomas J. Josefiak Holtzman Vogel Josefiak PLLC 45 North Hill Drive Suite 100 Warrenton, VA 20186

> RE: MUR 6696 Crossroads GPS, Karl Rove, Haley Barbour, Steve Law and Caleb Crosby

Dear Mr. Josefiak:

This is in response to your letter dated December 17, 2012, which we received on December 18, 2012, requesting a 30-day extension to respond to the complaint filed in the above-noted matter. After considering the circumstances presented in your letter, the Office of General Counsel will grant the requested extension contingent upon receiving the Designation of Counsel forms. Accordingly, your responses and Designation of Counsel forms are due by the close of business on or before January 17, 2013.

If you have any questions, please contact me on our toll-free telephone number, (800) 424-9530. Our local telephone number is (202) 694-1650.

Sincerely,

Frankie D. Hampton, Paralegal Complaints Examination and

Legal Administration